District 8 “Hats Off” meeting
September 23, 2017

Papillion Post #32

District 8 Commander Michael Sheridan open the “Hats Off” meeting at 1225 p.m. prior to the opening he introduced Nathan Richards a recent Boys’ State and Junior Law representative. He is a student at Ralston High and Eagle Scout. He stated that he enjoyed meeting new friends at Boys State. He stated that at first he had a difficult time objecting to something that was said; later in the week he was able to voice his thoughts. He like the program provided as a whole. He wants to be an Omaha Police Officer so he stated that he enjoyed their program better. Following Nathan’s report we open the meeting with a prayer. Special Guest was introduced: American Legion Department Commander Jim Costello, National Sons of the American Legion Commander, Danny Smith, Department Adjutant Dave Salak, Auxiliary Department President Cathy Mazer.
Department Commander Jim Costello said we had a better turnout of members for a “Hat off” meeting than a regular post meeting. He said that these open discussion meeting work better than following an agenda. Membership is always a subject for discussion, current members show help the post be offering to contact past members and try to get them to renew. Representatives from UNO stated that 12% of the students are active duty or veterans and they are trying to get them involved. A scheduled meet and greet is being scheduled at Omaha Post #1.

Past District 8 adjutant Ray Zelasney was presented a plaque for his many years of service to the American Legion and District 8.

After a 5 minute recess we reopened the meeting at 1350 reciting the American Legion preamble and pledge of allegiance.

Finance Report: the current checking account balance is $2,361.27

Roll call was taken and there were 10 post represented: Bellevue Post 339, Gretna Post 216, Millard Post 374, Omaha Post 1, 30, 112, & 331, Papillion Post 32, Ralston Post 373 and Valley Post 58. Absent post were: Arlington 71, Bellevue 37, Bennington 266, Blair 154, Elkhorn 211, Ft Calhoun 348, Herman 274, Kennard 366 and Springfield Post 143. 

Many clubs informed those in attendance about their upcoming fund raisers and community events. 

Annual “Stand Down” for homeless veterans will be held on November 17 starts at 9:00 am at the Grace Bible College Auditorium at 10th & Grace. The Auxiliary is collecting clothing and easy to eat food items.
A proposed by-law change was read and will be introduced as a motion at the fall meeting in Herman. Article 111 Duties of Officers Paragraph 2 currently reads: The District Commander, immediately after taking office each year, shall appoint the following committee chairpersons: Americanism, Ceremonials, Children & Youth, Economic, Finance, Foreign Relations, Grave Registration and Memorials, House and Entertainment, Legislative, Membership, Public Relations, Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation, National Security of American Legion, visiting VAVS Representative. Such committees shall consist of members and a chairperson from within District 8. Chairpersons shall be designated by the District 8 Commander. Each chairperson will refer to the American Legion Officers Guide for their specific duties. 
The change: adds such committees shall consist of the American Legion Family members which include the following: Department of Nebraska District 8 members, Department of Nebraska American Legion District 8 Auxiliary members and Department of Nebraska American Legion District 8 Sons of the American Legion members.

Mid-Year conference will be January 12-14 in North Platte at the Sand Hills Convention Center.  Gift for Yanks will be November 6 at both the VA Medical Center and Veterans Home.  Gift wrapping presents at the VA Medical Center will be December 4 to the 7. Bruce Husted will be at Offutt AFB on December 5 trying to get members to join area post. December 12 is American Education week and December 7 is Pearl Harbor remembrance. 
Past Commander Ron Ingram spoke about the problems the Department is facing with all the Life Members still on the books. We still have 3,006 life members statewide and the Department has a set aside $60.000 to help pay their annual share to National Headquarters. We currently have 30,774 members for 2018 with a goal of 31,000.

We had a closing prayer and adjourned at 1415.

Tom Robbins

District 8 Adjutant.

